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Summary

In the month since the last board meeting, I have finished the final administrative steps to complete the corporation startup process, namely obtaining Colorado tax exempt status, and concluding we don’t need to register for charitable fundraising or solicitation.  In addition I have completed a major overhaul of the website (but there is remaining work to do on program history and statistical records).  I have also dealt with a couple of contentious issues during routine operations: a uniform theft, and banquet scheduling.  Finally I have gotten involved in a larger discussion amongst other booster clubs and the athletic department at Chatfield in light of the Kathy McGrath case.  The rate of universe expansion has continued to be very slow.  The main unmet need now is for a lot of policy definition.
Progress made since last board meeting:

· In light of the Kathy McGrath case, started dialog with Chad Broer on school district policy concerning relations with booster clubs (based on Parent Booster USA sample)

· Forwarded to Audit Committee a “Guide to Conducting an Internal Financial Review” received from Parent Booster USA

· Attended a meeting March 20th called by Chad Broer of all Chatfield coaches and booster club presidents in wake of Kathy McGrath case.  His messages were as follows:

· CSH had nothing to do with it (the embezzlement my McGrath)

· CSH now needs 90% of the funds for a purchase to be made through a program’s account with the school to be in the account before the purchase is made (100% of the funds for a $10,000+ purchase)

· There is a form for donating equipment to the school that is purchased by a booster club. Once done the equipment is covered by the school’s insurance policy, which has a deductible of some $500-$1000.

· Further outcomes from the Chad Broer meeting of March 20th:

· It appears Chix With Stix / Chatfield Girls Lacrosse has never formally donated anything it purchased to the school.

· Once we complete our asset inventory, we should submit the forms to donate all our equipment to the school.

· Chad suggested a meeting of booster club presidents to compare notes on operations etc.  To me this sounded like a very valuable idea, and I volunteered to organize the meeting once he gives me all the appropriate contact information (which he has yet to do).  I have an ulterior motive of rallying support for a school district policy on relations with booster clubs.
· Hounded a couple of stragglers to pay player dues.  We’re currently at 45 player dues paid, with two unpaid players’ parents not responding to my communications.  Thought of policy response (not buying banquet dinner for unpaid players) for this situation.

· Opened new permanent and separate online stores for inventory items and boathouse jackets.

· Delivered file of senior gift order history to Recognition Committee chair.

· Did a MAJOR overhaul on the website.

· Distributed instructions to team photographers on how to upload pictures to the website.

· Dealt with a player’s stolen uniform issue.

· Obtained Colorado sales tax exemption!

· Determined registration for charitable solicitation and fundraising is not applicable to us.

· Dealt with the banquet date issue, including using the website’s survey feature, which worked very nicely.  Lesson learned: this is an emotionally charged issue which needs to be dealt with early in the fiscal year following a club guideline.

· Handled routine operations e.g. website news updates, statistics and rankings spreadsheet maintenance, etc.

· Held a meeting with CSH financial secretary Jennifer Gillespie to learn about the program’s accounts with the school / district, and ask about fining for lost uniforms.  Fining is only possible if the uniforms were purchased through the school account (subject to confirmation). The program has two accounts with the school: a general fund account, and a campus activities account.  The booster club cannot deposit into the former; it receives allocations from Chad (presumably ~$1100 annually) and is used for transportation, sometimes equipment or events, but not food.  We can deposit into the campus activities account, and that is the account through which the summer youth clinic funds flow (withdrawn to pay for the banquet).  Purchase orders from that account have to be less than $2500.  Transfers from the general fund to the campus activity fund are allowed, for a specific invoice.  Girls lacrosse (program #1763) currently has $5222 in the general funds account, and $303 in the campus activities account.  The general funds account could be used to finance coaches clinic attendance including travel expenses but not food.
Needs and plans identified since last board meeting:
· Identified need for a few new policies or guidelines: player dues (consolidated, to include refunds, scholarships, and nonpayment), equipment liability, uniform distribution including swingers and latecomers, and banquet scheduling.
· Need for a school district policy on booster club relations – part of a larger universe, in the wake of the Kathy McGrath case.
· No other new needs or plans identified; the universe has stopped expanding.
Lessons learned since last board meeting, and implications thereof:
· The only leverage the booster club really has over nonpayment of player dues is banquet expenses.  Therefore our policy should be to not buy a banquet dinner for players whose dues are not paid.

· We need comprehensive and enforceable policies on equipment liability, and well-defined and consistently-followed procedures for uniform distribution including to swingers and latecomers.
· Banquet scheduling is a contentious issue.  The board should choose the banquet date early in the fiscal year, and simply announce it to the members.
